
January 20, 2022 
 
Dear Residents, Families and Staff: 
 
Thank you for your patience as we worked through the Power Outage on Wednesday 19th.  The 
weather cooperated and the construction team completed the electrical tie in quickly and power was 
restored between 1 and 1:30pm.  We are planning for two more outages.  Because the weather looks 
to be too cold next week, we will not plan a shutdown.  We will provide notification and further 
information when we have confirmed dates.  The power and gas shutdown may happen on the same 
week if the weather conditions look good so we do not impact our building schedule.  
 
FREE COVID-19 TEST KITS 
The Postal Service is delivering one shipment of 4 COVID tests per residential address. Enter your 
name, address and email at http://www.usps.com/covidtest to request a shipment.  For those who 
don’t have access to a computer or an internet connection, the government has also set up a phone 
line. For now, that number is the same number as the government’s vaccine hotline: 1-800-232-0233. 
This number is the only option for ordering the federal government’s free tests without visiting the 
online portal. You cannot pick up tests in person at a local post office.  
 
KN-95 MASKS AT THE GIFT SHOP 
The Dunwoody Village Gift Shop has ordered a supply of KN-95 masks made in the United States. 
Residents will not need to purchase an entire box. Masks will be sold individually at our cost of $2.00 
each.   The order is expected to arrive next week and we will let you know as soon as they arrive. 
Dunwoody does not require a KN-95 mask for residents at this time. 
 
DINING PRESENTATION 
Just a reminder that the update on naming our new dining venues and the new point system is 
rescheduled for FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 4, 2022 at 1:30 p.m. in the auditorium and on Channel 1970. Sign 
up for in-person attendance for the February 4th date will begin on Monday, January 24th.  Please 
contact Kayla at 610-723-4601 or kmcfadden@dunwoody.org.     
 
RESIDENT ACTIVITIES 

• The Resale Shop will re-open to the public on Monday January 24th. 
• Religious Services in the auditorium scheduled for Sunday, January 23rd and January 30th are 

cancelled.   
• Mah Jong remains cancelled.  Mah Jong will resume the first week of March, on Thursday, 

March 3rd.   
• Dominoes is cancelled until further notice.  

 
VETERINARIAN SERVICES 
The veterinarian, Dr. Dieter, will be returning for in home visits on Monday, February 14th. Please 
contact Erin Price at 610-707-4898 by Thursday, February 10th to schedule a visit. 
 
 

http://www.usps.com/covidtest
https://www.sacbee.com/news/coronavirus/article257433997.html
https://www.sacbee.com/news/coronavirus/article257433997.html
https://www.vaccines.gov/
mailto:kmcfadden@dunwoody.org


 
HEALTH & WELLNESS 
As of today, Thursday, January 20th, we have 2 positive cases of COVID-19 in Residential Living. 
Residents are required to wear masks in all common areas thru Monday January 31st.  The mask 
requirement will be re-evaluated on January 26, 2022 and new information will be shared on January 
27th.  Please notify the Wellness Center immediately if you have had close contact to someone who 
has tested positive for COVID-19 or if you are symptomatic and please, remain in your residence. Our 
Wellness team will provide testing and guidance.  
 
Aquatic Meditation classes are temporarily on hold.  
 
CARE CENTER UPDATE 
Covid-19:  
Delaware County continues to be an area of “high-risk” COVID-19 transmission.  Two residents residing 
in Skilled Nursing, 2 residing on Cedars East and 2 residing on Cedars West all have tested positive for 
COVID-19.  There are currently no confirmed cases on Leeland or Woodlea.  We anticipate that 
Personal Care residents who are COVID positive will be removed from isolation and “Red level” 
precautions and return to regular activities on January 21st.  
 
CONSTRUCTION UPDATE 
On the west side of the building, the stone mason continues to replace the stone veneer.  The roofer 
continues to work on miscellaneous remaining details, and the HVAC contractor is hooking up the 
rooftop equipment.  Inside the building, many areas are first-coated with paint, and ceiling grid is being 
installed.  As ceiling grid is placed, lights, sprinkler heads, and HVAC grilles are installed into place as 
well.  There is still some ongoing drywall finishing in the west country hallway. 
 
 
Best Regards, 
Maureen 
 

 


